September 18, 1933.

General Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., Etc., Principal, McGill University, MONTREAL. Que.

Dear Sir Arthur,

I beg to inform you that at the Eleventh Annual Meeting of the League of Nations Society, held in Ottawa, on September 8, you were elected a member of the new National Council created at that meeting to direct the Society in future.

I take pleasure in sending you the following documents:-

- 1. The Minutes of the Eleventh Annual Meeting including the report of the retiring Executive Committee containing various appendices prepared for your information;
- 2. The Minutes of the first meeting of the National Council held by direction of the Annual Meeting immediately at its conclusion.

From a perusal of these documents it will be observed that a great responsibility has been placed upon all of us who are members of the National Council. Our first task is (a) the selection of a new President and other officers to lead the Society during the coming year and (b) the appointment of a new chief executive officer to be known as the Society's National Secretary. It would be appreciated if you would acknowledge receipt of this letter at your earliest convenience making such comments and suggestions as you consider would be useful to the Executive Committee at the present juncture. It would be appreciated too, if you would indicate on what dates within the next two months you might be expected to attend a meeting of the Council.

Yours sincerely,

H.M. Tory, Chairman pro tem.